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August 16,2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Ryan Kelly. 34695 State 

Highway 77, Centerville, is the recipient of the Frank Hawthorne Math Scholarship.

The scholarship fund provides three annual awards to students majoring in mathematics

who have a minimum earned QPA of 3.40. Financial need is not a factor.
Ryan is the son of CUfford and Nancy Kelly. He is a graduate of Vero Beach Senior

High School, Vero Beach, Florida and a bachelor of arts in math major at Edmboro.
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July 10, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Kelly McGuire, 10023 Rt. 98, 

Edinboro, was recently named the recipient of the Riley-Amidon Memorial Scholarship.

This scholarship is awarded to an incoming freshman living in Edinboro at the time of 

emrollment who is majoring in art, art education or nursing. The funds are to be used for 

textbooks and/or other required course supplies purchased through the campus bookstore. This 

award is renewable for up to four academic years based upon maintaining a QPA of a 3.00 and 

full time enrollment in art, art education or nursing. Financial need may be a factor.
Kelly is the daughter of Thomas McGuire and Darla Brooks. She is a graduate of 

General McLane High School and is a nursing major at Edinboro.
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July 10, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSfflP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jill Kockler-DeRosa, 2640 

Sigsbee Street, Erie, was recently named the recipient of the Ralph and Mildred Bruce Art 

Scholarship.

This scholarship is awarded to students who are majoring in Art Education. The student 

must be enrolled full time (12 or more credits), in Art Education and have a cumulative QPA of 

3.50 or better with a minimum of 48 credits. The scholarship is renewable through the 

completion of 128 credits on the condition that the student maintains a cumulative QPA of 3.50, 

continues to major in Art Education and demonstrates academic progress as determined by 

Federal financial aid guidelines. Financial need may be a factor.

Jill is the daughter of Jim and Shirley Kockler. She is a graduate of Cameron County 

High School and is a art education major at Edinboro.
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July 10, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jason Scott Edwards ,1133 

Brown Avenue, Erie was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Department/Nursing 

Scholarship.

The Edinboro University Alumni Association provides three(3) annual departmental 

awards to students majoring in Art, Business Administration/Accounting, and Nursing. The 

recipient must have completed a minimum of thirty-two (32) credit hours and must have a 

quality point average of 3.20 or greater.

This award is renewable for up to three (3) years provided the recipient maintains a 3.20 

or greater quality point average.

Jason is the son of Roxine Ann Edwards. He is a graduate of Girard High School and is 

a nursing major at Edinboro.
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July 14, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that David Louis Riccomini, 112 

Valley View Drive, Edinboro, was recently named the recipient of the Esther Alice Estock 

Memorial Music Scholarship.
This scholarship is awarded to an upper-class music major who demonstrates 

outstanding music aptitude and who possesses the potential for superior performance in the 

classical music field. Once awarded, it may be continued into the student’s junior and senior 

years if QPA and performance standards are judged superior to those of other candidates. This 

scholarship is funded by interest drawn from a gift made in memory of Esther A. Estock, class 

of 1943, by her sister, Anne Elaine Estock, also an alumnus. Financial need is a factor. David is 

the son of Alfred and Esther Riccomini. He is a graduate of General McLane High School and 

is a music education (classical guitar) major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Gail Evan, 2777 Hillbom Road, 

Erie, is the recipient of the Student Government Association (SGA) Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

have been made available through an endowment created by the Student Government 

Association (SGA) of Edinboro University.
Gail is the daughter of Jerry and Gerri Evan. She is a graduate of Seneca High School and 

a psycholgy major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Rebekah Viszneki, 2804 

Madeira Drive, Erie, is the recipient of the Marquette Savings Bank Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to Edinboro University honors students who reside in 

Erie and Crawford coimties. Funds for these scholarships are provided by Marquette Savings 

Bank.

Rebekah is the daughter of Robert and Brenda Viszneki. She is a graduate of McDowell 

High School and a social work major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Gail Evan, 2777 Hillbom Road, 

Erie, is the recipient of the Marquette Savings Bank Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to Edinboro University honors students who reside in 

Erie and Crawford counties. Funds for these scholarships are provided by Marquette Savings 

Bank.

Gail is the daughter of Jerry and Gerri Evan. She is a graduate of Seneca High School and 

a psychology major at Edinboro.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Gail Evan, 2777 Hillbom Road, 

Erie, is the recipient of the Foster F. Diebold Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

have been made available through an endowment created to honor former Edinboro University of 

Pennsylvania President, Foster F. Diebold.

Patrick is the son of George and Susan MacFarlane. He is a graduate of Bradford Area 

High School and an English Literature major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Heidi A. Christensen,

10644 W. Main Street #135, North East, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni 

Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Heidi is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James Christensen. She is a graduate of North 

East High School and is a German major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Erin Bullock,
24677 Kreitz Road, Cambridge Springs, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors

Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.
Erin is the daughter of Benjamin and Connie Bullock. She is a graduate of Cambridge

Springs High School and is a general studies major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Rebekah Viszneki,

2804 Madeira Drive, Erie, was recently named the recipient of the University Services

Incorporated (USI) Presidential Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant s 
academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are made available by an endowment created by University Services Incorporated (USI).
Rebekah is the daughter of Robert and Brenda Viszneki. She is a graduate of McDowell

High School and is a social work major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Roberta Shorts,

421 S. Main Street, Cambridge Springs, was recently named the recipient of the University 

Services Incorporated (USI) Presidential Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are made available by an endowment created by University Services Incorporated (USI).

Roberta is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shorts. She is a graduate of Cambridge 

Springs High School and is an art major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Steve Breyak,

146 1/2 Meadville Street,Edinboro, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Steve is the son of William and Ruth Breyak. He is a graduate of Deer Lakes High 

School and is an English major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Joseph F. B. Reynolds,

11428 East Main Street, North East, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Joseph is the son of Joseph Reynolds and Lisa Bresney-Reynolds. He is a graduate of 

North East High School and is a biology-secondary education major at Edinboro.
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July 25, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Tammy Mao, 307 Usonia 

Avenue, Erie, was recently named the recipient of the Keith Skelton Scholarship.

This scholarship is offered annually to the son or daughter of a Pennsylvania rural or 

farm family who is majoring in Secondary Education Social Studies, who has at least 32 earned 

credits and whose quality point average is 3.25 or greater. Mr. Keith Skelton, class of 1939, 

has made funds for this award available.

Tammy is the daughter of Michael and Melinda Mao. She is a graduate of Villa Maria 

Academy and is a secondary education-social studies major at Edinboro.
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Katlyn Basilone, 3927 

Longview Road, West Middlesex, was recently named the recipient of the Frank Hawthorne 

Math Scholarship.
This scholarship fund provides three annual awards to students majoring in mathematics 

who have a minimum earned QPA of 3.40. The fund has been established by Frank Hawthorne, 

class of 1936. Financial need is not a factor.
Katlyn is the daughter of William and Roxanne Basilone Jr. She is a graduate of West 

Middlesex Area High School and a mathematics major at Edinboro.
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jennifer Bennett, RR 3 Box 

504, Lost Creek, West Virginia, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Association 

General Scholarship School of Education.

The Alumni Association of Edinboro University has made available six annual 

Scholarships. These are available to outstanding high school seniors who will be enrolled in a 

degree seeking program at Edinboro University. Selection criteria for this scholarship include 

1000 or greater SAT and 1/5 high school rank. These scholarships are renewable for time 

enrolled. Financial need may be a factor.

Jennifer is the daughter of Donald and Joyce Bennett. She is a graduate of Elkins High 

School and is a secondary mathematics major at Edinboro.

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP



July 21, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Kat Basilone,

3927 Longview Road, West Middlesex, was recently named the recipient of the Upper-class 

Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. These awards are made in addition to the regularly 

scheduled Upper-class Honors Scholarships to Honors students who far exceeded the required 

minimum number of completed Honors credits in 1999-2000. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for these scholarships are provided by the Dollars for Honors Scholarship Fund.

Kat is the daughter of Roxanne and William Basilone Jr. She is a graduate of West 

Middlesex Area High School and is a mathematics major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Debra Tiberio,

101 Elgin Drive, Greensburg, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Debra is the daughter of Ron Tiberio and Mary Ellen Tiberio. She is a graduate of 

Hempfield Area High School and is an early childhood elementary education major at 

Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Megan Huff,

12 Augusta Hill Road, Augusta, New Jersey, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni 

Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Megan is the daughter of James and Nancy Huff. She is a graduate of High Point 

Regional High School and is a geology major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Nicole Hill,

54 Wilson Street, Pittsburgh, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alunmi Association.

Nicole is the daughter of Mary Ann Hill. She is a graduate of Shaler Area High School 

and is an elementary education major at Edinboro.

-30-

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

PSL:bjf



July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Sarah Beth Goodwill,

19 North State Street, North Warren, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 
academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.
Sarah is the daughter of Paul and Lynne Goodwill. She is a graduate of Warren Area 

High School and is a Spanish major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Berkley J. Ellis,

930 N. Evans Street, Pottstown, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Berkley is the son of Berkley and Laurie Ellis. He is a graduate of Pottstown Senior 

High School and is an elementary education major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSfflP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Joe Capezzuto,

85 Nuthatch Lane, West Alexander, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Joe is the son of Joe and Donna Capezzuto. He is a graduate of McGuffey High School 

and is a media arts (animation) major at Edinboro.
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July 21, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Kat Basilone,

3927 Longview Road, West Middlesex, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are provided by the Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Kat is the daughter of William and Roxanne Basilone. She is a graduate of West 

Middlesex Area High School and is a mathematics major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Patrick MacFarlane, 662 

Derrick Road, Bradford, is the recipient of the Student Government Association (SGA) Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Fimds for these scholarships 

have been made available through an endowment created by the Student Government 

Association (SGA) of Edinboro University.

Patrick is the son of George and Susan MacFarlane. He is a graduate of Bradford Area 

High School and an English literature major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has annoimced that Rebecca A. Munnell, New 

Stanton, is the recipient of the Upperclass Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upperclass honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships are 

provided by the Dollars for Honors Scholarships Fimd.
Rebecca is the daughter of Jeff and Rox Munnell. She is a graduate of Hempfield Area 

High School and is a psychology major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Michael Blake,

RRl Box 48 A, Westover, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.
Michael is the son of Charles and Debora Blake. He is a graduate of Harmony Area 

High School and is an art education major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Silas Garrett,

1025 A Street, Latrobe, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.
Silas is the son of Paul and Judith Garrett. He is a graduate of Greater Latrobe Senior 

High School and is a secondary education/social studies major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jaime Lynn Gould,

401 Dairy Farm Road, Lower Burrell, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Jaime is the daughter of William and Karlene Gould. She is a graduate of Kiski Area 

High School and is a graphic design major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Alexis Dietz,

410 Bechman Street, Springdale, was recently named the recipient of the Alumni Honors 

Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.
Alexis is the daughter of James and Paula Dietz. She is a graduate of Springdale High 

School and is a special education/elementary education major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Rebecca A. Munnell,

Road 1 Box 290 F, New Stanton, was recently named the recipient of the University Services 

Incorporated (USI) Presidential Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are made available by an endowment created by University Services Incorporated (USI).

Rebecca is the daughter of Jeff and Rose Munnell. She is a graduate of Hempfield Area 

Senior High School and is a psychology major at Edinboro.
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Lisa Poeschl,

29 Aloha Drive, Pittsburgh, was recently named the recipient of the University Services 

Incorporated (USI) Presidential Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to upper-class honors students who have a cumulative 

quality point average of 3.50 or greater and have earned honors credits. In addition, eligible 

applicants must have honors credits in progress and the overall quality of the applicant’s 

academic work will be considered. Financial need is not a factor. Funds for these scholarships 

are made available by an endowment created by University Services Incorporated (USI).

Lisa is the daughter of Linda Poeschl. She is a graduate of Plum Senior High School 

and is a secondary education-math /chemistry major at Edinboro.

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP



July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Michael Blake,

RRl Box 48 A, Westover, was recently named the recipient of the Marie Rodgers Kline 

Presidential Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman enrolled full-time in the 

University Honors Program. Eligible applicants must be unconditionally accepted to the 

University Honors Program and must present evidence of outstanding academic achievment and 

involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor.
Funds for the Marie Rogers Kline Presidential Honors Scholarship have been made 

available through an endowment created by the Estate of Marie Rogers Kline, a 1926 graduate 

of Edinboro University (formerly known as Edinboro State Normal School).

Michael is the son of Charles and Debora Blake. He is a graduate of Harmony Area 

High School and is an art education major at Edinboro.
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July 19,2000

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jamie Diana Ohman, 200 

Richards Road, Camillus, New York, is the recipient of the Mildred Fomess Honors 

Scholarship.
This scholarship provides an award to an incoming freshman who has shown high 

academic achievement in high school and plans to participate in the University Honors Program.

Jamie is the daughter of Frederick and Karen Ohman. She is a graduate of W. Genesee 

High School and a fine arts-animation major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSfflP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jamie Diana Ohman,

200 Richards Road, Camillus, New York,was recently named the recipient of the Alumni 

Honors Scholarship.

Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Jamie is the daughter of Frederick and Karen Ohman. She is a graduate of W. Genesee 

High School and is a fine arts-animation major at Edinboro.
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July 19, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Carrie Young,

736 Northbrook Way, Webster, New York,was recently named the recipient of the Alumni 

Honors Scholarship.
Annual awards are made available to incoming freshman who have combined SAT 

scores of 1140 or greater. In addition, recipients must be at least conditionally accepted to the 

academic achievment and involvement while in high school. Financial need is not a factor. 

Funds for the Alumni Honors Scholarship are made available through contributions to the 

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania Alumni Association.

Carrie is the daughter of Tim and LuAnn Young. She is a graduate of Webster High 

School and is an environmental science/biology major at Edinboro.
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July 18, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Rachel J. Robinson, RR#1 , 

Athens, was recently named the recipient of the EUP Faculty Scholarship.

This scholarship is offered annually to a freshman student who has shown exceptional 

high school achievement. This award is renewable for each of seven (7) semesters as long as 

the recipient maintains a 3.00 or greater quality point average. The EUP Faculty Scholarship 

has been established in recognition of the excellence of the Edinboro University faculty.

Rachel is the daughter of Myles Robinson. She is a graduate of Athens Area High 

School and is a general studies major at Edinboro.
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July 14,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Amber Libbon,186 Seavey 

Drive, Pittsburgh, is the recipient of the James Properties Scholarship.

This scholarship provides an annual award to a currently enrolled undergraduate student 

who meets the scholarship requirements and demonstrates excellent academic achievement.

This scholarship was created by Mr. Michael Redlawsk, president of James Properties, 

Inc., to provide financial assistance to deserving students who reside in one of the off-campus 

residences managed by James Properties, Inc.

Amber is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Libbon. She is a graduate of Shaler Area 

High School and a business administration major at Edinboro.
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July 14,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Megan Black, RR 1 Box 342 

Cooperstown, is the recipient of the Janies Properties Scholarship.

This scholarship provides an annual award to a currently enrolled undergraduate student 

who meets the scholarship requirements and demonstrates excellent academic achievement.

This scholarship was created by Mr. Michael Redlawsk, president of James Properties, 

Inc., to provide financial assistance to deserving students who reside in one of the off-campus 

residences managed by James Properties, Inc.

Megan is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William Black. She is a graduate of Oil City Area 

High School and a fine arts-applied media arts major at Edinboro.
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July 14, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Alda Brown, 550 Middlecreek 

Road, Fairfield, is the recipient of the James Properties Scholarship.

This scholarship provides an annual award to a currently enrolled undergraduate student 

who meets the scholarship requirements and demonstrates excellent academic achievement.

This scholarship was created by Mr. Michael Redlawsk, president of James Properties, 

Inc., to provide financial assistance to deserving students who reside in one of the off-campus 

residences managed by James Properties, Inc.

Alda is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Brown. She is a graduate of Gettysburg 

Area High School and a fine arts-applied media arts major at Edinboro.
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July 14, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSfflP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that John A. Kiser, 1409 Bedford 

Street, Johnstown, was recently named the recipient of the Theo Sabin and Ludwig G. meyer 

Public Service Scholarship.

The Theo Sabin and Ludwig G. Meyer Public Service Scholarship is awarded to a 

student majoring in Political Science. The recipient must be enrolled full time with a minimum 

of 64 earned credits and a minimum cumulative QPA of 3.00. This award is renewable for one 

year providing criteria are met. John is a political science major at Edinboro.
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Silas Garrett, 1025 A Street 

Latrobe, was recently named the recipient of the Dr. Anthony W. Zumpetta Scholarship.

This scholarship is awarded to an incoming freshman who is a full-time student 

majoring in history, sociology, criminal justice or social work. This scholarship is reneable for 

a total of eight (8) successive semesters providing the student maintains a cumulative 3.00 QPA, 

is full time and remains in the approved major.
Silas is the son of Paul and Judith Garrett. He is a graduate of Greater Latrobe Senior 

High School and is a social studies secondary education major at Edinboro.

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP



July 11,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Robert T.W. Kelly,

5134 Gainor Road, Philadelphia, was recently named the recipient of a Board of Governors 

Tution Wavier.

The Board of Governors Tution Waiver is offered annually to students who have 

exhibited academic promise and who plan to be enrolled full time (12 credits or greater) during 

the term of the award. It has a maximum value of the cost of tuition.

Robert is the son of Sharyn and Rodney B. Roberts, Sr. He is a graduate of 

Dobbins/Randolph Skills Center and is a physical education major at Edinboro.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
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July 11,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSfflP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Harmony Torres,

203 Oliver Drive,Butler, was recently named the recipient of a Board of Governors Tution 

Wavier.
The Board of Governors Tution Waiver is offered annually to students who have 

exhibited academic promise and who plan to be enrolled full time (12 credits or greater) during 

the term of the award. It has a maximum value of the cost of tuition.
Harmony is the daughter of Lorraine Mortimer. She is an applied media and fine arts 

major at Edinboro.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
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July 11,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that LaToya Frazier,

227 Holland Avenue, Braddock, was recently named the recipient of a Board of Governors 

Tution Wavier.
The Board of Governors Tution Waiver is offered annually to students who have 

exhibited academic promise and who plan to be enrolled full time (12 credits or greater) during 

the term of the award. It has a maximum value of the cost of tuition.
LaToya is the granddaughter of Ruby Frazier. She is an applied media and fine arts 

major at Edinboro.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that R. Courtney Garcia II,

127 BeechAvood Lane,Chambersburg, was recently named the recipient of a Board of Governors 

Tution Wavier.

The Board of Governors Tution Waiver is offered annually to students who have 

exhibited academic promise and who plan to be enrolled full time (12 credits or greater) during 

the term of the award. It has a maximum value of the cost of tuition.

R. Courtney is the son of Andy and Katie Gartenburg of Chambersburg and Dr. Robert 

C. Garcia of Potomac, Maryland. He is a geology and environmental science major at Edinboro.

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP



July 10, 2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Madelyn D. Simmons,

722 W. Green Street, Allentown, was recently named the recipient of a Board of Governors 

Tution Wavier.
The Board of Governors Tution Waiver is offered annually to students who have 

exhibited academic promise and who plan to be enrolled full time (12 credits or greater) during 

the term of the award. It has a maximum value of the cost of tuition.

Madelyn is the daughter of Greta and Charles Simmons. She is a graduate of William 

Allen High School and is an elementary ed/special education major at Edinboro.

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
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July 5,2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Ashley Coral Mattochs, 87603 

Plank Road, Guys Mills, is the recipient of the Gordon & Pat Flood Music Endowment 
Scholarship is offered annually to an entering freshman who demonstrates outstanding musical 

aptitude. Eligible candidates must also have completed basic college preparatory courses while 

in high school. Funds for this award have been made available by Pat and Gordon Flood, alumni, 

friends and colleagues.
Ashley is the daughter of Ronald and Bonnie Mattochs. She is a graduate of Maplewood 

High School and an music education major at Edinboro.
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July 5,2000

LOCAL STUDENT RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIP

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jessica Mac Adam, 3097 

Elmwood Home Road, East Springfield, was recently named the recipient of the Mary L. Rosson 

Vocal Scholarship.

The Mary L. Rosson Vocal Scholarship is given to a declared music major or an 

incoming music major who has a concentration in solo voice studies or vocal accompanying.

The recipient of this award must provide service to the solo department through solo voice 

performance or the accompanying of vocalist, as designated by the voice department. Funds for 

this award have been made available by Mrs. Mary L. Rosson and her husband, the late Mr. 

Hartwell Rosson. Financial need is not a factor. Recipients must remain full time enrolled.

Jessica is the daughter of Gerald and Dianne MacAdam. She is a graduate of South 

Ridge Christian Academy and is a music major at Edinboro University.
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July 5,2000

Edinboro University of Pennsylvania has announced that Jodie L. Dobies, 2373 West 

Hardies Road, Gibsonia, is the recipient of the Helen Homaman Parker Scholarship.

This scholarship is made available through contributions made to the Edinboro University 

Alumni Association by members of her family. It is renewable for up to three years if the 

recipient meets the criteria.
Jodie is the daughter of David and Valerie Dobies. She is a graduate of Hampton High 

School and an elementary/special education major at Edinboro.
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Edinboro University of Pennsylvania President Frank Pogue, here with “C-Wolf,” the mascot of 
the Erie SeaWolves Baseball Club, tlirew out the ceremonial first pitch at Edinboro University 
Appreciation Day at Erie’s Jerry Uht Park. Pogue’s delivery, a perfect strike across the heart of 
home plate, drew cheers from the stands, as well as cries of “Sign him up!” from the bleachers. 
Pogue’s fastball set the tone for the home team; the SeaWolves beat the visiting Harrisburg 
Senators, 5-4.





EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
OF PENNSYLVANIA

William A. Reed, Jr.
Assistant Vice President for Media and 
Comnumity Relations 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2745 or 2929 
Fax (814) 732-2621

July 31,2000

REVISED RELEASE:

SPECIAL TO PACT NEWSLINE “COUNCIL NEWS”

John E. Horan, executive director and secretary of the Housing Authority of the City of 

Erie, has been appointed as a new trustee by Governor Ridge.

Trustee R. Benjamin Wiley, executive director of the Greater Erie Community Action 

Committee, and who is also vice chair of the Board of Governors for the State System of Higher 

Education, is the 2000 recipient of the United Way of Erie County’s Alexis deTocqueville 

Society Award.
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EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
---------------- F— ------------------------—-------------------
OF PENNSYLVANIA

July 30, 2000

William A. Reed, Jr.
Assistant Vice President for Media and 
Commimity Relations 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2745 or 2929 
Fax (814) 732-2621

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE;

JOHN HORAN APPOINTED TRUSTEE AT EDINBORO UNIVERSITY

One of Erie’s most honored public servants is the newest member of the Edinboro 

University of Pennsylvama’s Council of Trustees.

John E. Horan, executive director and secretary of the Housing Authority of the City of 

Erie, has been appointed by Gov. Tom Ridge to Edinboro University’s Council of Trustees. His 

, appointment was effective on June 6, 2000.

A native of St. Louis, Mo., Horan has since 1977 headed the City of Erie’s Housing 

Authority, where he is responsible for overseeing the provision of housing for more than 7,500 

low-income, elderly and disabled persons in Pennsylvania’s third largest city.

Horan’s service with the City of Erie began in 1966 when he was the assistant director of 
the Redevelopment Authority. From 1972 to 1977, he served as the city’s planning director, 

where he was responsible for programs for capital improvements, community facilities, housing, 

community development block grants, zoning administration, social services, health planning, 

parks and recreation, and manpower and economic development.

Recognized statewide as one of the innovators among housing authority directors, Horan 
has initiated programs for community policing, youth recreation, adult education. Head Start,

Girl and Boy Scouts, education incentives, and job training and placement for public housing 

residents.

A six-time recipient of the Pennsylvania Association of Housing and Redevelopmem 

Agencies’ Annual Award for outstanding public housing modernization and resident services 

programs, Horan’s service to citizens has also been cited by Pa. Gov. Tom Ridge, state Sen. Jane 
Earll, Erie Mayor Joyce Savocchio, the state General Assembly, Erie City Council, Erie School

-more-
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HORAN APPOINTED TRUSTEE AT EDINBORO, Continued Page 2

District, Erie County Commission on Drug and Alcohol Abuse, Erie Civic Center Authority, Erie 

YWCA, GECAC, the Pittsburgh Office of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development, and the Pennsylvania Society of Architects.

A 1964 graduate of St. Benedict’s College (now Benedictine College) in Atchison, Kan., 

Horan has also been honored with four annual awards of the National Association of Housing 

and Redevelopment Organizations.

John Horan has established a lifelong record of outstanding service to citizens, 

especially those who need help with housing, training and education,” Edinboro University 

President Frank G. Pogue said. “His lifetime of service to the public makes him an excellent 

addition to the governing body of this public university.”

“I’ve known John Horan for more than 15 years and know that he is a significant asset to 

our community and a public servant in every good sense of the word,” said attorney Harry K. 

Thomas, chairperson of Edinboro’s Council. “He brings a valuable insight and the Avisdom of 

public sector experience.”

R. Benjamin Wiley, vice chair of the Board of Governors for the State System of Higher 

Education and an Edinboro trustee, said, “I am excited to have an individual of John Horan’s 

stature in the commumty as a trustee of the University. His dedication to serving others makes 

him a most welcome addition to the Coimcil.”

The members of Edinboro University of Pennsylvania’s Council of Trustees are Harry K. 

Thomas, chair; Benedict J. Miceli, vice chair; Harold C. Shields, secretary; Clifford E. Allen; 

Patricia Heasley; Frank J. Jakovac; C. Richard Johnston; Catherine Manning, SSJ; R. Benjamin 

Wiley; and student trustee-select Portia McClellan. State System of Higher Education Chancellor 

James H. McCormick is an ex officio member of the councils at all 14 State System universities.
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Ism OF PENNSYLVANIA
EDINBORO UNIVERSITY

July 30,2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

JOHN HORAN APPOINTED TRUSTEE AT EDINBORO UNIVERSITY

One of Erie’s most honored public servants is the newest member of the Edinboro 

University of Pennsylvania’s Council of Trustees.

John E. Horan, executive director and secretary of the Housing Authority of the City of 

Erie, has been appointed by Gov. Tom Ridge to Edinboro University’s Council of Trustees. His 

appointment was effective on June 6, 2000.

A native of St. Louis, Mo., Horan has since 1977 headed the City of Erie’s Housing 

Authority, where he is responsible for overseeing the provision of housing for more than 7,500 

low-income, elderly and disabled persons in Pennsylvania’s third largest city.

Horan’s service with the City of Erie began in 1966 when he was the assistant director of 

the Redevelopment Authority. From 1972 to 1977, he served as the city’s planning director, 

where he was responsible for programs for capital improvements, community facilities, housing, 

community development block grants, zoning administration, social services, health planning, 

parks and recreation, and manpower and economic development.

Recognized statewide as one of the innovators among housing authority directors, Horan 

has initiated programs for community policing, youth recreation, adult education. Head Start, 

Girl and Boy Scouts, education incentives, and job training and placement for public housing 

residents.

A six-time recipient of the Pennsylvania Association of Housing and Redevelopment 

Agencies’ Aimual Award for outstanding public housing modernization and resident services 

programs, Horan’s service to citizens has also been cited by Pa. Gov. Tom Ridge, state Sen. Jane 

Earll, Erie Mayor Joyce Savocchio, the state General Assembly, Erie City Council, Erie School

One of the 14 universities in PennsyTS9f^s State System of Higher Education



EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
OF PENNSYLVANIA

Marketing Department 
Taylor House 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2194 
FAX (814) 732-2294

July 24,2000

EDINBORO RESIDENCE HALLS GETTING STATE-OF-THE-ART 
COMMUNICATIONS NETWORK

The residence halls at Edinboro University of Pennsylvania will receive a multimillion- 

dollar upgrade this summer to give students a state-of-the-art communications network. Officials 

at Edinboro and Williams Communications Solutions, the company overseeing the project, said 

each residence hall room is being wired for digital cable television services, two high-speed data 

connections, and a new telephone system.

“The result of all these improvements will be one of the most advanced technological 

environments at any university in the nation,” said Edinboro President Frank G. Pogue. “We are 

taking these steps to ensure that our students have the best facilities and services we can possibly 

provide.”

In the past, students living on campus could only access the Internet fi-om their rooms by 

using a modem and the phone line. By the time classes resume in the fall, each room will have 

two data lines with 10 to 100 megabits per second transfer rates - some of the highest speeds 

available. This significant improvement in speed will allow students to move data, graphics and 

video almost instantaneously within the campus network, and provide high-speed access to the 

Internet.

The satellite cable television system will bring more than 50 cable channels directly to 

each room, including all major networks, numerous educational channels, and three HBO 

channels.

A member of the State System of Higher Education



All of the campus, including most faculty and administration offices, will have a new 

telephone service. The voice commimication system will offer students a variety of advanced 

features including caller ID, call waiting, call forwarding, speed dialing, and three-way 

conferencing.

Helping to ease the transition to the new communications network will be a technology 

service center where students will be able to purchase “Edinboro ready” computers equipped to 

access the new data system. Students will also be able to have their personal computers upgraded 

or repaired, buy accessories and software, and sign up for wireless phone service.
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EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
Marketing Department
Taylor House 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2194 
FAX (814) 732-2294

O F PENNSYLVANIA

July 21, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

EDINBORO PROFESSOR INCLUDED IN SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION’S 
RENWICK GALLERY PERMANENT COLLECTION

“Woman II, Scent Bottle,” designed by Edinboro University of Permsylvania art 

professor Sue Amendolara, has been selected for the permanent collection at the 

Smithsonian Institution’s Renwick Gallery of the National Museum of American Art in 

Washington, D.C. The gallery is committed to the collection, exhibition, study and 

preservation of decorative arts and crafts from early American to present. It features one- 

of-a-kind pieces created from clay, fiber, glass, metal and wood.

Amendolara received her bachelor of fine arts degree from Miami University and 

master of fine arts degree from Indiana University. She began teaching jewelry 

design/metalsmithing at Edinboro University in 1991.

Inspired by nature, Amendolara combines precious materials to make jewelry and 

fimctional hollo ware that have a sense of beauty, grace and elegance. She selects 

materials that complement each other in color, texture and surface with sterling silver 

being the predominate material accentuated by coral, 18K gold and 24K gold foil.

“I am inspired by plant forms and have used them directly in my metalwork since 

1993 after I traveled to the primary rain forest of Ecuador where I was introduced to 

several exotic plants,” said Amendolara. She is specifically drawn to the heliconia for its 

graceful curving bracts in alternating patterns along a thick stem. The heliconia is a 

strong plant, yet it bares an elegant and graceful gesture. Amendolara finds this contrast 

compelling.

“After the birth of my first child,” Amendolara said, “my work began to take on a 

maternal quality.” Still using plant forms as imagery in her work, the ideas of Fppt^ct|5n^ ^
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Edinboro Art Professor Included in Renwick Gallery Page Two

and growth are now evident. Metal forms are used to surround and shelter small objects 

while growth is shown through floral offshoots.

Among Amendolara’s honors are the 1994 and 1999 Pennsylvania Council on the 

Arts Fellowships, 1995 Mid-Atlantic Regional/NEA individual fellowship. Her work has 

been displayed in the American Craft Museum in New York City and the Musee 

Nationale Suisse in Zurich. She is among 70 of the country’s finest craft artists included 

in a permanent White House Craft Collection.

Amendolara is currently in the solo exhibition “Precious Botanicals,” at the Erie 

Art Museum running through September 17.
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Aliquippa native and Sewickley resident Dr. Michael Zahorchak (center), shown here with 
Edinboro University of Pennsylvania President Frank Pogue (left) and Bruce Whitehair, vice 
president for development and marketing, was inducted into Edinboro University’s Royal 
Stewart Legacy Society during the University’s recent Alumni Reunion Weekend. Pogue created 
the Royal Stewart Legacy Society to recognize alumni and fiiends of the University who include 
Edinboro as a beneficiary in their estate plans. Zahorchak, a 1937 Edinboro alumnus, is one of 
only three honorary lifetime members of the Alumni Association Board of Directors, and was 
honored by the University in 1997 with an honorary Doctor of Public Service degree.



EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
OF PENNSYLVANIA

July 18, 2000

William A. Reed, Jr.
Assistant Vice President for Media and 
Community Relations 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2745 or 2929 
Fax (814) 732-2621

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: '

WILEY RE-ELECTED TO BOARD FOR STATE UNIVERSITIES

R. Benjamin Wiley, executive director of the Greater Erie Community Action Committee 

and one of the region’s premier social work administrators, has been re-elected to a fifth one- 

year term as vice chair of the Board of Governors for the Pennsylvania State System of Higher 

Education.

Wiley was appointed to the board by Gov. Tom Ridge in 1995. He has also been a 

member of Edinboro University of Pennsylvania’s Council of Trustees since 1983, serving as its 

chair firom 1994 to 1999, and holding several key committee assignments in both the student and 

academic affairs areas.

Wiley has been GEGAC’s chief executive officer for more than 30 years and is active in 

the Erie community. He has received numerous awards, firom civic and other organizations, the 

most recent being the 2000 John D. Whisman Vision Award firom the Development District 

Association of Appalachia, a non-profit organization that works closely with the Appalachian 

Regional commission and other agencies and local organizations to identify and address 

economic development needs and opportunities in their communities.

The 20-member State System Board of Governors, which includes Gov. Ridge, sets 

broad fiscal, personnel and education policies for the 14 System universities.
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EDINBORO UNIVERSITY
OF PENNSYLVANIA

William A. Reed, Jr.
Assistant Vice President for Media and 
Community Relations 
Edinboro, PA 16444 
(814) 732-2745 or 2929 
Fax (814) 732-2621

July 12, 2000

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE;

SPECIAL FOR “LIFESTYLE” AUGUST 2000 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1 Bigger than life II: Artist Andy Jones’ large-scale sculpture show continues
through Aug. 10 at Edinboro University of Pennsylvania’s Bruce Gallery. Free. 

Call 732-2513.

27 Welcome Week: Fall 2000 semester Moving-in Day at Edinboro University of 
Pennsylvania, complete with Ice Cream Social on the Lawrence Towers/Shafer 

Hall Lawn, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. Residence Halls open at 9 a.m.

28 More Welcome Week; The Edinboro University Family Welcome Back Picnic at 
6:30 p.m. on the Baron-Fomess Library Mall, followed by the fifth annual Candle 

Lighting Ceremony at 7:30 p.m.

29 Even more Welcome Week; The band “Angrysalad” serenades Edinboro 
University of Pennsylvania’s fall 2000 class, 8 p.m.. University Center Lawn.

30 Son of Welcome Week: Comedian Ma^ Putz brings his unique style of humor to 

smdents at Edinboro University of Pennsylvania, 8 p.m. University Center.

A member of the State System of Higher Education


